
MINUTES - SAFER COMMUNITY ACTION TEAM (SCAT) 
31st MAY 2016 

HELD AT SHOALHAVEN CITY COUNCIL – JERVIS BAY ROOM (LEVEL 3) 
 
 
 

Present: 
 
Lili Hutchinson (Chairperson) - Shoalhaven City Council 
Debbie Holmes - Shoalhaven City Council 
Alan Blackshaw - Shoalhaven City Council 
Donna Corbyn    - Shoalhaven City Council 
Dennis Williams    - Sanctuary Point Concerned 
       Citizens Newsletter 
Kate Williams    - Sanctuary Point Concerned 
       Citizens Newsletter 
Clr Mark Kitchener    - Shoalhaven City Council 
Clr Lynne Kearney    - Shoalhaven City Council 
Prisca Chimiti    - Student Shoalhaven City Council 
Scott Lochart     - HARP 
 
Apologies: 
 
Clr Amanda Findley    - Shoalhaven City Council 
Jane Lewis     - Shoalhaven City Council 
Robyn Edwards    - Department of Community  
       Services 
Helen Waterhouse    - Shoalhaven City Community 
Craig Milburn     - Shoalhaven City Council 
Margaret Simoes    - Shoalhaven City Council 
Ralph Bristow    - Gambling Impact Society 
Penny Espinoza    - North Nowra Neighbourhood 
       Centre Management Committee 
Chris Wright     - Southern Cross Housing 
 
Lili Hutchinson (Chairperson) opened the meeting at 2pm with 
Acknowledgement to Country, welcoming attendees and inviting 
introductions from attendees. 
 
 
Minutes of Previous Minutes 
 
Accepted 
  



Business Arising from Previous Minutes 
 
Neighbour Day 
 
Neighbour Day was held on the 27th March 2016 and was a very successful day 
with the concept of breaking down barriers between neighbours. 
 
Nowra East Pride 
 
Nowra East Pride Group will be holding a garage sale on election day. They have 
started a community garden on the corner of Douglas and Journal Streets. 
 
The Hub at Nowra East Public School is trying to decrease truancy an open 
meeting will be held on the 16/6/16 to try and stop kids getting taken out of school.  
Many service groups had attended the meeting. An EOI will be sent out to Council 
and service groups.  
 
North Nowra Pride 
 
North Nowra Pride Group is currently on hold due to the lack of accommodation 
facilities for the meetings to be held. 
 
Shoalhaven City Council - CCTV 
 
Tender process has begun for the upgrade of CCTV cameras in the Nowra CBD. 
 
General Business 
 
Yellow Piano – Nowra CBD 
 
The yellow piano in the Nowra CBD has been vandalised. 
 
HARP – Scott Lochart 
 
Expression of interest is currently out for the Red Ribbon Surfboard 
 
Shoalhaven City Council – Donna Corbyn 
 
Manyana Diversity Project was completed by the identified young people and has 
seen improvement with their school attendance and the Red Head Villages Group 
are continuing to support these young people. 
 
Thank you to Alex McNeilly for supporting the Culburra Beach Young Coasties 
Festival during Youth Week. 
 
Youth Advisory Committee Planning Day will be held on the 8th June 2016. 
  



Sanctuary Point Concerned Citizens – Dennis Williams 
 

 Superintendent Steve Hegarty has been appointed Local Area 
Commander. Steve has worked in the Shoalhaven previously. 

 Shoalhaven Local Area Command has launched ‘Dob in a Dealer’ which 
is a state wide campaign. 

 WIN TV has been in touch with Dennis to discuss Council’s roads. 

 Bay & Basin Cancer Support group raised $4,000 with approximately 200 
residence attending the fund raiser. 

 
 
 
Meeting Closed 2.47pm 
 
 

Next Meeting – 30th August 2016 – 2pm 
Shoalhaven City Council 

Jervis Bay Room – Level 3 


